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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd March 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Congratulations to all of you who received awards during our awards evening last month. Thanks go Paul Dickenson, for presenting the awards and for his entertaining memories of athletics and broadcasting. I am sure that all who attended thoroughly enjoyed the evening.

Well done to all who ran in the Cross Country League this season. With another great finish at East Haddon the club retained its 5th place over all. Good solid performances with the ladies team now achieving fourth place in some of the races. The great thing is to see the numbers running for the club on a consistent basis. The team spirit is something it is great to be part of.

Good runs on a gruelling course and a good social weekend were had by club members in the National Cross Country Championships at Alton Towers, last weekend. 

For those of you taking part in the London Marathon, we hope your training is going well and to schedule. Good runs seem to have been had in the series of 15 – 20 mile runs recently held. Here is hoping for a month of consolidation and remaining injury free.
2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the February meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

P1_Sec Report: Club vote for Mike Neighbour as EA rep for Affiliated Clubs.

Club Mark_Striders room hire fees could be reduced by 2.5% if pursued Clubmark standard.  This is mainly for younger members, which we don’t have.  Decision is not to proceed at present due to amount of work entailed

P3_Quiz Night: Confirmed as 31st May at LRSC.  Bar booked, tickets £8.50 inc Fish Supper

P4_Alf Brown Handicap: Date changed to Jun 19, due to unavailability of bar on original date of 26th June

P4_London Marathon Coach booked, 49 seat.  Seat price £10 club member, £12 non member

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Reply to e-mail from England Athletics (N Sykes) reference individual affiliation throughout the year

Q:
New members join each month.  Are their details expected monthly along with fees?

A:
Clubs are able to update throughout the year.  Renewal information will be sent out during March with info for clubs to access the club database.  Clubs will be able to update the database as often as they wish and send in relevant fees

Q:
Can 1 or 2 members be processed by EA monthly.

A:
If clubs do it on-line, then yes.  If not done on-line, then blocks of 10 would be preferred.

Q:
Is there a cut of date for affiliation, or a decreasing scale of fees as the year progresses?.  Striders year is from 1 Jan to 31 Dec, EA year is 1 April to 31 March

A:
Suggest that only if member wants to compete, then register them before April, if not wait until following payment year.  There is no decreasing scale of fee.

e-mail from Dave Barnard informing that Natalie has been short-listed for Final 3 of Beds Sportswoman of the year.

Breda Haughton has also been nominated for an award for her work with young people in schools

Entry form for SEAA 12 & 6 Stage Road Relays (Mens & Womens) Striders don’t compete in this

Latest copy of East of England “Single Vision” Booklet circulated

Notification of AGM of Amateur Athletic Association on 16th March.

2007 Report

Election of Chairman of English Road Running Assoc.

Candidates:
Mike Neighbour




Graham Jessop

Discussion after the meeting to discuss activities of AAA upto 2012

Entry ERRA Senior Women’s  6 stage relay – S.Coldfield 26/4/2008 Striders don’t compete 

Presentation Evening

Letter of thanks received from Paul Dickinson, saying how much he enjoyed the evening

Two e-mails received praising the Presentation evening.  (J Francis & M Kidney)

ARC

ARC have issued Course Measuring process, will run in parallel with EA system and certificates will be acceptable to EA and vice versa.  Web site address http://runningcourses.org.uk:80/arc
Review letter of Arc’s first year received from Dick Meredith., salient points as follows:-

ARC has existed for 9 months, provided viable alternative to EA

Developed safe, but not restrictive procedures

No need for individual membership

At time of writing, affiliated 116 clubs, (12,000 members), permitted 135 races

Warning EA is still lottery funded which will run out in 2010. 

Dave Thompson raised concern of Striders Quiz night being held on 31st May, which is night before Striders 10K Championship Race and may affect interest.  Committee decided to stick with date booked

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown, account balance up on last month due to membership renewals.

Annual subscriptions being paid, 152 members re-joined, advised 17 members have left Striders, still approx 30 members outstanding.  Full new members fee is now payable

Dave Debnam presented cheques £68.50 for kit sales.
7. Bill & Karen’s February 08 Running Report

Sunday 3rd    3 Striders ran the Watford half marathon

Sunday 10th   3 Striders ran the Stamford 30k

                      Dave Hall ran the Punchbowl 30 miles in 5hrs and 30 mins

Sunday 10th   This Sunday also saw the last leg of our cross-country league where we finished in 5th place both on the day and overall in the league. It was our smallest turnout of the season but a great effort from everybody involved. It has been our most consistent year for many years. Our ladies were strong and plentiful and our men are still improving especially with our new man Chris Rogers. Our strength this year came from a very consistent turnout. In fact Louise Peters and Karen Ashby finished in the first three in all 5 races and Chris Rogers and Chris Green were our 2 most consistent men. But overall it was our large numbers that made the difference. Well done to everybody who took part in the cross-country league, it is all about getting out there and helping your club. We have to thank Chris and Gill McLaren, Tony and Bev Green, Ivor Webb, Ian Cousins and everybody who helped out in any way. (Apologies now if we have missed you out it is not intentional!) We would also like to thank the administrators from Wooton who did a very good job this year. We must also congratulate Louise Peters on finishing first vet lady and Chris Lamont who finished first male vet 50. It is now just a matter of waiting until October to see if we can make the top three or four places next season. We have finished in fifth place for the last 3 yeas so we feel it is now time to move up a position. It would be great to see even more Striders out next year making a big effort to see if we can achieve this.

Sunday 17th   Jeff Dowsett ran the Hardwick Cross Country and complained that the water was very cold!

Saturday 23rd   Dave Hall ran the Belvoir Challenge Marathon.

Saturday 23rd   This day saw a turnout of 17 Striders running the National Cross Country Championships in Alton Towers. Just to prove it can be done again - as in Norfolk for the Southern’s last year -  Striders are very good at organising a weekend away and thoroughly enjoying themselves! It was a tough course with sticky mud and a massive hill which the ladies had to run up twice and the poor men three times ahh !

Everybody performed well and it goes to show that running around Stopsley is good for hill work! As your 2 captains we would like to say thank you and well done to every Strider who took part over the weekend. It was a great performance from the club. The other great feature of the weekend was the number of supporters who turned out on the day and stayed with us on Saturday night. We had almost as many supporters as runners for which we were very thankful. We would also like to thank everybody who supplied transport and all who helped in any way. It was a wonderful surprise to see Karen and Keith Dunn at the event who live locally and came to support us. Karen was a former Strider before she and her family moved away. One man who needs a special mention is Dave Debnam who did a brilliant job at organising the whole weekend. He sorted out our accommodation, menu and route and this proved extremely successful. We would also like to mention Paul Keech who yet again excelled at organising a walk on the Sunday which included lunch and tea and cake at the finish. He even organised the rain to start and stop whilst we were in the pub eating! Bill would like to add his personal thanks to Paul and say how much he enjoyed his annual walk!

That brings us to the end of yet another year of cross-country. It is a very important part of our club year and a very enjoyable part of our training. It is that important that our ladies captain spent her Birthday running the cross country championship for her club. That is what we call leading by example. Well done Karen! 

So now as we enter March the road running season really takes off. Good luck to everybody and hopefully you will all have your best year yet.

Tony Green also added it is pleasing to see how the monthly coaches meeting is evolving.  It now has an agenda and minutes are issued.  Coaches will take it in turns to chair the meeting

8. Strider of the Month.

This months Strider of the Month is awarded to Dave Debnam.  Dave maintains and updates the Strider’s web-site which has just undergone a major revision of supplier and update.  Dave also organised and booked all the requirements for Striders at the National Cross Country in Alton Towers and accommodation at Youlgreave YHA.

9. National Cross Country Weekend

Youlgreave YHA was completely booked by Striders for Saturday night by Striders, but issue of payment and refunds arose as a result of members who could not go at the last moment for legitimate reasons.

Three members had paid full amount of £30, and another had paid £10 deposit only, question was to refund part payment to three, or pursue fourth member for balance of £20.  Committee decided that £10 deposit was non-refundable, but in this instance, due to circumstances, it was agreed to refund the three members concerned £20.

In future years, it was agreed that members should pay the full amount in advance, or accommodation will not be booked.

DD presented £500 in cheques as payment for member’s accommodation.
10. Ken Abbott Cross Country Championship

Championships were won by Adrian Copp and Breda Haughton.  M Bacon requested explanation of the handicapping system, which was explained satisfactorily.

Handicapping system is based on results of three best positions from previous year and it has been noted that some members were selecting which races to run in.  Idea of championship is to promote members to compete in as many races as possible.  As a result of this, it was proposed that the handicap should be based on four best positions from previous season.  It was pointed out that this would reduce the qualifying men to approx 10 and ladies to 4.

Agreed that the Championship results to be modelled using four best scores for comparison to current system before decision is made. 

11. 2008 Beginners Course

12 week course to begin Thursday 24th April 2008 

Was discussed at coaches meeting, M Bradley is to produce the beginners packs.

K Ashby has produced 35 posters for advertising and circulation.  

T Green will contact local paper to promote and has also been informing club members at each meeting.

Thursday is the main night, but accepted that some people would want to attend on Mondays as well, so it was agreed that a rota would be drawn up amongst the coaches to cover the Monday night.  Mondays would not be a “coached” night, but Striders now enough qualified coaches, level 1 & 2 , so that each would only have to cover one or two nights.  It would be stressed that Level 1 coaches would be route leaders, not coaches

Previously a complete 12 week schedule has been given to new members on night one.  Opinion is that beginners take the schedule and do their own thing.  To counteract this, the schedule  would be split into 4 weekly schedules and given out in three intervals.

ARO Sports have attended the first night previously, but the opinion is that beginners were being bombarded with information, therefore it was decided that ARO should support on week3, (8th May).  C McL to contact.

Current speedwork sessions on Thursday nights would continue.

12. A.O.B.
· (DD) presented further invoice £7.03 for OneandOne Internet Services.  Paid from petty cash.

· (BH) Informed that current Welfare Officer (M Lewis) is moving away from the area, leaving Striders without welfare support.  DY proposed that T Green has experience of such a role within his normal working role so would be a good candidate to take over the role.  TG agreed with the proposal.

· (DY) Noted that many members are now wearing Hi-Viz jackets, mainly from JJB, and proposed the possibility of having a Hi-viz vest with Striders Logo printed.  This would help to promote Striders and also show a responsible attitude from the club.  DD to investigate.

· (HM) Due to bar unavailability it has been necessary to re-schedule some of the party nights.  These are now, 27 March, 24 April (Beginners), 15 May, 19 June (Alf Brown H/Cap), 24 July, 21 August, 25 Sept, 23 Oct (AGM) 20 Nov and 18 Dec.

· (HM) Membership application form is outdated refers to BAF, which no longer exists.  C McL to revise.

· (TG) Tony Burrows wife suffered a fall whilst on holiday in Australia, resulting in a broken elbow.  Requested HM to send a card on behalf of Striders     

The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th April 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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